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Hello and welcome back to the penultimate edition of the Pennoweth Newsletter for the academic year 2025—
2026. 

Once again a busy  week has taken place here at Pennoweth with the rounding off of many projects and a num-
ber of interesting science experiments taking place across the school. 

Across the school, we have had a special visit from a tortoise in Nursery and a visit to the beach. We have also 
had a special visitor join us from the Netherlands through an online workshop. Thomas, who is also Mrs Sadler’s 
son, joined our Year 3’s & 4’s for a workshop explaining the uses of a particle accelerator and inspired many of 
our Pennoweth students to get into Science. This truly was an amazing experience! 

Finally, our Glendurgan tribe travelled to their Garden this afternoon following the successful tribal win from a 
previous year. The children spent the day exploring the gardens, weaving through the maze and enjoying their 
lunches by the seaside. Miss Crane reported that the teachers received plenty of praise from the public about 
the conduct of our pupils. Well done Team Pennoweth! 

Let’s jump in to the round up from around the school. 

Nursery 

This week in nursery, the children had an unforgettable trip to the beach!  Our topic has been Our Bodies, and 
they certainly found lots of different ways to move them on the beach. They used their muscles to dig deep in the 
sand, worked together to build fantastic sandcastles, and decorated them with treasures they found along the 
shore. There was lots of laughter as they took turns burying each other's legs and collaborated on big digging 
projects. The children also had a splash while paddling in the sea and squealed with delight as they jumped over 
the waves. To top it all off, we used a large parachute to sing action songs together, creating a joyful, shared 
experience. A massive thank you to all the parents who volunteered—your support made this wonderful trip 
possible! 

Reception 

The children have had a busy last full week and have enjoyed getting excited about joining Year 1. We have been 
following instructions to help draw pirates and thinking about how far we have come as learners. The children 
should all be very proud of their hard work and progress this year.  

Keystage One 

This week in Year 1, we’ve been busy with a range of exciting activities! The children enjoyed an afternoon of 
sporting fun on the field, where they practiced their teamwork and communication skills through a variety of 
games. In Design and Technology, we evaluated our superhero masks and came up with some brilliant ideas for 
how to improve them. We also took part in a fascinating senses challenge—exploring how our senses work 
when one is taken away. Why not ask your child what they felt, heard, or saw? 

Year 2 have had a brilliant week! We have written a beautiful setting description from the perspective of a bug 
and studied how minibeasts breathe, what they eat and where they live. In maths, we have continued looking at 
position and direction and are working on getting from point A to B using language such as forwards, backwards, 
left and right. We also had a super treat in science this week as part of our love to investigate, where we got to 
hold and touch real octopus and squids! We were studying their bodies, features and adaptable traits.  
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Keystage Two 

This week, Year 3 and 4 children have had plenty of exciting opportunities to work sci-
entifically as they explored the three states of matter. They began by sorting a range of 
materials into solids, liquids, and gases, thinking carefully about the properties of 
each.  

To investigate further, the class tested the viscosity of different liquids by observing 
how quickly they travelled down a ramp — a fun and messy way to see science in mo-
tion!  

The children were also amazed as they observed a chemical reaction that inflated a 
balloon using vinegar and bicarbonate of soda. 

To help them understand how solids, liquids, and gases behave and feel, they manip-
ulated balloons filled with air, water, and ice. This hands-on activity sparked lots of 
great discussion and curiosity. A fantastic week of scientific discovery! 

 

Upper Keystage 2 

It’s been a creative and memorable week in 
Upper Key Stage 2! In writing, the children 
have enjoyed inventing long-lost relatives and 
crafting imaginative postcards to them, clever-
ly linking their work to our current ID project. 
We also celebrated our wonderful Year 6 pu-
pils at the Leavers’ Awards Evening – a heart-
felt event full of laughter, memories, and may-
be a few tears? They will be truly missed! A 
special highlight this term has been meeting  

Duke, the school dog, who has brought joy and 
calm to our classrooms. And finally, the Glen-
durgan tribe had a fantastic time on their re-
cent trip – a well-deserved adventure to round 
off an exciting week. 
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Summer 2 

Tuesday 22nd July 

End of the Academic Year 

 

Thursday 4th September  2025 

Beginning of the 2025 - 2026 Academic year 



Our Makaton Sign of the Week 



Important Updates regarding Attendance 

There are 175 non-school days in a year and 190 school days each year. 



Our DNA 
Everything we do in school is shaped by our Pennoweth DNA statements.  Each week each phase team identifies one child who has done a fantastic job 
of demonstrating each strand of the DNA.  Well done to all the children below. 

We are safe. 
We feel loved. 

We take responsibility. 
We are always learning. 

We are ready. 

Congratulations to our stars of the week from each class!  Well done everyone! 

 

Quality Year R, y1 and Y2 Year 3&4 Year 5&6 

 Safe Max (Gwithian) Harper (Godrevy) Loki (Geevor) 

Loved Olivia (Restormel) 

Runor (Newlyn) 

Vinnie (Godrevy) Jakob (Levant) 

Responsible 

 

Chorena (Mevagissey) Rosen (Lizard) Aronas (Geevor) 

Learning 

  

Lottie (Restormel) 

Julija (Mevagissey) 

Molly (Lizard) Jacob L (Poldark) 

 Ready 

  

Tintagel Class 

Darcey M (Porthcurno) 

Teddy (Pendeen) Isla (Levant) 

 

Pendennis 

Daily Awards 

Tintagel 

Lucas 

Restormel 

Cheyenne 

Porthcurno  

Lyle 

Gwithian 

All of Gwithian 

Newlyn 

Dominic 

Mevagissey 

Elijah 

Pendeen 

Maisie 

Godrevy 

Charlie 

Lizard 

Denas 

Levant 

Isabella 

Geevor 

Dexter 

Poldark 

Josh 

 



Attendance 

 

We aim for all our children to have at 
least 96% attendance throughout the 

year.   

Overall attendance for this week was  

93.78% 

See below for the attendance for each 
class last week. 

Pendennis 83.42% 

Tintagel 97.92% 

Restormel 94.58% 

Porthcurno 92.17% 

Gwithian 89.63% 

Newlyn 92.96% 

Mevagissey 91.48% 

Pendeen 99.66% 

Lizard 87.31% 

Godrevy 95.33% 

Levant 97.67% 

Geevor 96.21% 

Poldark 96.67% 

Congratulations Tintagel, Pendeen, Levant, Geevor & Poldark 
Class!  

Unauthorised Exceptional Leave of Absence Information 

The law requires parents to ensure their children receive an effi-
cient full time education, and every minute of every day is im-
portant. Please help them not to miss any of the valuable time. 

We hope that when you read the information outlined on our web-
site, you will consider that your child’s education is too important 
to take on  

holidays during term time. 

If an unauthorised leave of absence is taken, this may incur a pen-
alty  

notice being issued under Section 444A and 444B of the education 
Act 1996. This carries a fine of £60 if paid within 21 days or £120 if 
paid after this but within 28 days. Failure to pay the penalty notice 
will result in Court action. 

Unauthorised Late Information 

If your child is arriving late—after the register has closed at 8:50am 
it will be coded as a U which, is an unauthorised late mark. If your 
child accrues 10 unauthorised late marks within 100 sessions (10 
weeks) you will be  

committing an offence under the Education Act 1996. 

The School may refer the matter to Cornwall Council who may 
decide to take legal action against you, issuing a penalty notice 
under section 444A and 444B of the Education Act 1996. This car-
ries a fine of £60 per child, per parent if paid within 21 days or £120 
if paid after this but within 28 days. Failure to pay the  penalty no-
tice will result in Court action.  

Persistent absences/unauthorised lates, not authorised by the 
school, may result in a prosecution in the Magistrates Court,  lead-
ing to fines up to £2500 and/or custodial sentences. 
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